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GOVERNOR CUOMO DIRECTS STATE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE TO 

INVESTIGATE OPERATIONS AND SAFETY PROTOCOLS OF INDIAN POINT 
 

Order Follows 13th Unplanned Shutdown at Indian Point since June 2012 
 
 
Governor Andrew M. Cuomo today directed State Department of Public Service CEO 
Audrey Zibelman to immediately begin a full investigation of the operations and safety 
protocols at Indian Point Nuclear Facility. The Governor’s action comes after the 
unexpected shutdown of Indian Point Unit 3 – which marks the 13th unplanned 
shutdown at the facility since June of 2012.  
 
The Governor’s letter directing CEO Zibelman to begin her investigation can be viewed 
here.  
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